ESPARTO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

Dr. Christina Goennier, Superintendent



"Serving Yolo County since 1868"

26675 Plainfield Street Esparto, California 95627 Tel.: (530) 787-3446 Fax: (530) 787-3033

June 25, 2024

Dear Grand Jury Representatives,

Thank you for your inquiry and following up on the 2022-23 Grand Jury report concerning school safety. The following is a response to the report "ARE WE THERE YET?" On the road to school Safety. The response is submitted pursuant to Penal Codes 933 and 933.05.

Response to Findings:

F-1

Although additional measures and training have been implemented regarding school safety in Esparto Unified School District, the measures in place at school sites vary and can be improved.

The District agrees with this finding. While the District agrees additional hardening measures and training are needed.

R-1

The Grand Jury recommends that, additional hardening measures at all campuses within the school district to project areas of the schools that remain vulnerable.

The recommendation will continue to be assessed on an annual basis. Esparto Unified School District has written an additional grant to address updated hardening measures. Additional training will be provided to all staff members in August 2024.

Please let me know if you need any additional information.

Sincerely,

Christina Goennier Ed.D.

Superintendent

Tracy Nash

Board President